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Staff is Hired! The GOOD SAMARITAN Outpatient Center OPENED ON MAY 14th!

Hallelujah!! After many delays, starting with the onset of COVID-19, then compounded by severe damage
from a freak wind storm and difficulties securing materials and labor for repairs, the Kibbuse Foundation
Board has announced the hiring of the five medical professionals who will inaugurate services to the
public out of the new facility. Clinic Administrator Rev. James Adyeri led the first all staff meeting and
officially opened the Good Samaritan Outpatient Clinic on Friday, May 14th! Please pray for God's favor on
these first weeks of operations.

KVTC DORMITORY CONSTRUCTION PLANS ARE FIRMING UP
What can $70,000 buy in Uganda? How about a 24/48 bed dormitory, fully furnished and accompanied by
new latrine and wash house!

The rendering you see above will be under construction as soon as we have assurance that it will be fully
funded. Praise God: We have ALREADY received a little over half of the total funds needed (for the
dormitory). This facility is essential to the growth and ongoing operation of the school. For twenty years,
KVTC has operated with substandard rental and makeshift temporary dormitories. Because of this the
school has been unable to apply for full accreditation from the Government and cannot offer required
Government Exams to their own students. We're grateful for two recent gifts earmarked to purchase the 24
double tier durable iron bunk beds for the project. We are praying for ground-breaking in September, 2021
so that this facility can be available for the 2022 school year. Only your generous support will allow this to
happen. You education-minded donors, please consider a generous gift as soon as possible! Thank you in
advance for your donation -- big or small -- that will enable us to finish this project
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GROUND FLOOR PLAN FOR LADIES'S STAFF HOUSE

Good Samaritan Clinic Staff Housing Progress

Lingering problems still present a big challenge to the fledgling staff. Local housing options are limited,
most located nearly two miles from the clinic in the village of ltumero and grossly substandard. Small,
windowless accommodations with dirt floors with no personal sanitary facilities and dusty backyard open-
air cooking areas are not only inconvenient, but are actually a liability for health care professionals.

For this reason, Friends of Kibbuse has agreed to seek your help in funding construction of a modern,
residential compound under the recently completed water harvesting shed. Shown above in floor plan,
this residential block will provide four one-room and two two-room living quarters (for staff with families)
under one roof to house the all-female staff. Rev. James will continue to reside in Nyamarwa at the
vocational school compound and commute by motorcycle, thanks to another generous donor. A separate
sanitary facility and cook house are included in the plan. Just under $28,000 has been donated toward this
$60,000 project. Please make your donation today and help Kibbuse provide the safe and sanitary on-site
housing that these pioneering young professionals need and deserve!

GOOD NEWS ON THE HOME FRONT - Clayton Kamps Graduation!

All of us at Friends of Kibbuse are celebrating Clayton Kamps' graduation from high school. Above is a
very happy Kamps family, with Mom (Kara) and Dad (Nate) at left; Jessica, Clayton, Hunter and Daniella
on the right. Just four years ago, Clayton was a wide-eyed fifteen-year-old on his first mission trip to
Uganda. It not only changed his life, it changed the course of this ministry and has helped shape the work
of the Kibbuse Foundation, He and his Dad surveyed the Good Samaritan Clinic property, a work that led
to legal ownership of the land for the Kibbuse Foundation. When he returned home, Clayton created our
first Friends of Kibbuse website, and a year ago, while on his second trip to Nyamarwa, Clayton helped
reconstruct, expand and improve the KVTC cookhouse. Clayton looks forward to studying engineering at
the University of Michigan in the Fall. Congratulations Clayton!

DONATE
By Mail: Friends of Kibbuse, Inc., P.O. Box 592, Jenison, M| 49429
On Line: www.friendsofkibbuse.org

For additional information, please contact:
Bob Schuyler, Communications Director, bnbschuyler@gmail.com or Nate Kamps, Chairman at
nate78kamps@yahoo.com.
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